SHORT MAT COMMITTEE MEETING 21ST.APRIL 2011.
PRESENT.     Brian Giles. Margaret Wilmot, Eddie Wilmot, John Pavitt, Connie Newman, Debra Constable.

QUIZ NIGHT 16TH.APRIL 2011
Good feedback was received from various members and friends who attended the recent quiz night which was voted a success. Profit from the evening totalled £300.00.  It was decided that this would be handed over to the main club, whilst at the same time reference would be made to the fact that some new items needed to be purchased for short mat, i.e. possibly a new trophy if enough men were interested in a men’s singles match and a replacement trophy for the ladies’ singles match as this was considered to be outdated.

SOUTH EAST ESSEX LEAGUE MATCHES.  
John reported that 23 names had been put forward for inclusion in the S.E.E.L. teams.  It will therefore be possible to run two teams.  John asked if the committee wanted to be involved in selecting these teams or whether we would allow him to make a judgement based on his experience of the people who played this season.  It was agreed that as those members helped Rochford to move up to Division 7 they should remain as a group.  The second team will start at Division 5 and hopefully also eventually move into a higher division.  John will do the selections as the names will have to be registered.  Dates should be available at the start of the season.  There will have to  be a team leader for the second team and John will ask Keith Smalley.
NEXT SEASONS LEAGUE MATCHES AND COMPETITIONS.
Lists will go up on the last week in August seeking the names of people who are interested in playing in the leagues and also the competitions. 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS.
Some discussion took place about a variety of general issues which needed to be clarified i.e.

· Does the club have Public Liability Insurance?

· Does the club have [or need} Employee Liability Insurance?
· Do we pay rates?

· Do we have a solicitor?
· Does the Club own or lease the Green, land and buildings, if so who holds the relevant deeds?
· Is the club insured in case of fire or damage?

· Brian Giles raised the issue of electrical appliances in the club, are they tested and labelled with the date on annual basis.  Are certified electricians used for any necessary electrical work in the club?

· Members queried why it took the sign writer so long to update the “rolls of honour” It seems we use the same one every time despite the fact that long periods of time elapse before the work is done.
Eddie and John will take these matters to the main committee.

Brian Giles reported that as house officer, he was present when the fire officer visited recently; one of the fire extinguishers was out of date and had to be replaced.  The fire officer also told him that a wedge should NOT be put under the door leading to the corridor.  This also to be reported back.

NEXT MEETING 
18th.August.11am.

